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 Motorcycle Bills in 

the NC Legislature 

Updated as of 7/15/17 

TO FOLLOW THE PRO-

GRESS OF THESE 

BILLS, GO TO ncleg.net 

AND TYPE IN THE 

BILL # 

HB91/SB66 - MANDA-

TORY HELMET USE REPEAL BILL 

HB91/SB66 provides that this requirement 

(mandatory helmet usage) would not apply to op-

erators and passengers who are 21 years of age or 

older if the operator and passenger are covered by 

an insurance policy providing at least $10,000 in 

medical benefits and if the operator has held a mo-

torcycle license or endorsement for more than 12 

months or has successfully completed a motorcy-

cle safety instruction program.  The bill also pro-

vides that the penalty for violating the section is an 

infraction with a fine of not more than $25.00 and 

that no drivers license points, insurance surcharg-

es, or court costs shall be assessed. 

The bill is in the House Rules committee. If we 

can find a way to add a fiscal note (money) to the 

bill we may be able to revive it for the 2018 ses-

sion. The bill has been held up due to the Senate 

leadership saying that they will not consider the 

bill without medical insurance of $30,000. They 

seem to have received bad info from the Dept. of 

Insurance, as no company will write that kind of 

insurance. 

 HB28 ï EQUAL ACCESS BILL 

This bill, sponsored by Rep. Torbett would require 

that any parking facility built with any amount of 

public funds (tax dollars) must accommodate mo-

torcycles. This has already passed the House.  It 

has now been sent to the Senate for confirmation. 

We have requested that the Rules committee chair 

move the bill into an appropriate committee to de-

bate the bill on its merits. 

 HB 214 - Would allow that helmets are not re-

quired for autocycle operators or passengers. Has 

passed a House floor vote and now resides in the 

Senate Rules committee. We have requested that 

that the Rules committee chair move the bill into 

an appropriate committee to debate the bill on its 

merits. 

SB 364 - Distracted driving legislation: This bill is 

sponsored by Sens. Tarte, Lee, and Ballard. It did 

not move in the Senate and appears to be dead. 

HB 207 - This bill states that "Neither a motorcy-

cle learners permit nor a motorcycle endorsement 

is required to drive a motor scooter that was manu-

factured prior to January 1, 1960 and has a motor 

that does not exceed 150 cubic centimeters piston 

displacement and produce less than eight horse-

power". This bill was written for the antique scoot-

er clubs that restore the machines and go to local 

shows with them. It is currently in the Senate 

Rules committee. We have requested that that the 

Rules committee chair move the bill into an appro-

priate committee to debate the bill on its merits. 

HB223 ï This bill allows for the development and 

distribution of a disabled veteran license plate for 

motorcycles. The bill also would provide these 

plates free of charge for those qualified to receive 

them. It is currently in the Senate Rules commit-

tee. We have requested that that the Rules commit-

tee chair move the bill into an appropriate commit-

tee to debate the bill on its merits. 

HB691 ï This bill would require a person operat-

ing a moped at night to wear clothing or a vest 

making the person visible to other drivers from a 

distance of 300 feet to the rear of the moped. We  
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do not support this bill and have asked that it be 

killed in committee. The bill sponsor has now 

agreed to NOT advance this bill. 

HB872 ï This bill would require certain off road 

all-terrain vehicles and motorcycles to be regis-

tered and titled through the Wildlife Resources 

Commission. This would not affect vehicles that 

are registered through the DMV. This bill has a 

fiscal note attached and is probably eligible to be 

heard in the 2018 session. 

 

Anti-profiling legislation: We submitted 

language that we would have liked to see 

entered as a bill. This would require 

training for all LEOôs on what constitutes 

profiling, and a statement condemning 

profiling that would be entered into all 

law enforcement policy manuals. We 

hoped that would be addressed this year, 

but the language was not filed. We will 

be back with that in 2019. 

 

When the legislature reconvenes in this calendar 

year for two scheduled special sessions, I intend to 

speak with a few legislators about getting a provi-

sion placed into the budget next year that would 

give us grant monies to use towards motorcycle 

safety programs such as billboards and PSA pro-

duction. Donôt know if it will fly, but you never 

know until you try. 


